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 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this bill.1  The Campaign Spending 

Commission (“Commission”) supports this bill. 

 

 The purpose of this bill is to increase the amount of funds available to qualified 

candidates in Hawaii’s partial public financing program for all offices.  The amounts of funds 

available in the program were last amended in 1995.  This bill amends Hawaii Revised Statutes 

(“HRS”) §11-425 by increasing the maximum amount of public funds available for all offices 

(except for trustee of the Office of Hawaiian Affairs (“OHA”)) by fifty per cent.  The bill 

increases the maximum amount of public funds available for a candidate for trustee of OHA 

from $1,500 for the election period to ten per cent of the expenditure limit for each election 

established in HRS §11-423(d).  The bill amends HRS §11-429(a) by increasing the amount of 

qualifying contributions required for a candidate for trustee of OHA from more than $1,500 in 

the aggregate to more than $5,000 in the aggregate.  The bill also amends HRS §11-429(b) by 

increasing matching fund payments from $1 for each $1 of qualifying contributions in excess of 

the minimum qualifying contribution amounts to $2 for each $1 of excess qualifying 

contributions.  The bill provides a downward adjustment of the minimum amounts of qualifying 

contributions for the office of prosecuting attorney for the city and county of Honolulu, and 

counties of Hawaii and Kauai, and for the office of county council for the county of Maui.  The 

                                                 
1 The companion bill is H.B. No. 95. 
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bill also establishes two full-time equivalent (2.0 FTE) positions in the campaign spending 

commission and appropriates funds. 

 

 For illustration, the maximum amount of public funds available to a candidate in Senate 

District 1 in 2022 was $6,531 in the primary election and another $6,531 in the general election. 

Under this bill, in the next election, the maximum amount of public funds available to a 

candidate in Senate District 1 would be $10,816 in the primary election and $10,816 in the 

general election.  In 2022, the maximum amount of public funds available for a candidate for 

trustee of OHA was $1,500 for the election year.  Under this bill, the maximum amount of public 

funds available to a candidate for trustee of OHA would be $17,227 in the primary election and 

$17,227 in the general election. 

 

 The bill makes the downward adjustment of the minimum qualifying contributions for 

certain offices because it appears that publicly financed candidates for those offices were having 

a difficult time raising the minimum qualifying contributions. 

 

 The Commission requests that this committee pass this measure. 
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Comments:  

Dear Senator Rhoads and members of the Senate Judiciary Committee, 

As Chair of the Commission to Improve Standards of Conduct (Commission), I support this bill 

to increase public funding of elections for reasons stated in the Commission's December 1, 2022 

Final Report subittede to the House of Representatives, specifically page 32. 

Judge Daniel Foley (ret.) 
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